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Toy Library Federation of New Zealand Incorporated

President's Report

For the year ended 

31 March 2016

¢ƘŜ ¢ƻȅ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ CŜŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ bŜǿ ½ŜŀƭŀƴŘΩǎ ό¢[Cb½ύ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǊƻƭŜ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ ŜȄƛǎǘƛƴƎ ƴƻǘ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻŦƛǘ ¢ƻȅ [ƛōǊŀǊƛŜǎΣ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻƴ 

all aspects of running a toy library and the value of play.

The Board has continued to focus on the 3 year strategic plan that was developed after the 2014 Feasibility study.  This year saw TLFNZ retain face to face Board 

meetings at Christchurch Community House and successful Board meetings via Hangout, with a move towards having these more frequently to ensure that 

projects remain on track.  The Board policy document had a major review and has been helpful with the induction of new Board members and staff.  The staffing 

structure continues via 2 part-time positions with the focus on separate skill sets required for social media and bookkeeping. Support offered to libraries has 

improved with the ability for staff and Board members to access the relevant information from the database and website forms via Google drive in the cloud.  

άThe LINKέ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ Ƴŀƛƴ ǎƻǳǊŎŜ ƻŦ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƳŜŘƛŀ 

has seen the TLFNZ Toy Libraries closed user group increase membership and support between libraries.  Membership of Volunteer New Zealand enabled access 

ǘƻ ŎƭŜŀǊ ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ±ǳƭƴŜǊŀōƭŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ !Ŏǘ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ŀŦŦŜŎǘǎ ƭƛōǊŀǊƛŜǎΦ  /ƘŀƴƎŜǎ ǘƻ Health and Safety legislation have also seen work done in this area 

and we are fortunate to have input from Work Health and Safety NZ, with the development of a compliance kit for libraries to be made available in the coming 

year.  This adds to the other services and support offered to our 200 member libraries.

Toy Express 
We are happy to have retained the services of Pam Pearce as Toy Buyer for Toy Express, a division of TLFNZ.  During the year the TLFNZ and TE accounts were 

amalgamated in Xero to accommodate the new reporting requirements.  This process went smoothly thanks to the work done by everyone involved.  Toy Express 

operates from a home based office with toys in the stock category on the website being the only toys on site and available for instant dispatch.  Unfortunately, 

despite regular follow up, one of our suppliers was unable to deliver a bulk order.  Our thanks to the affected libraries for working through the issue this presented 

and understanding that it was beyond our control.  We also fine-tuned the checking of freight charges and continue to monitor these so that libraries are getting 

the best service and value for money possible.  Toy Express attended the Toy Fair in Auckland early in 2016, ensuring that libraries have access to the new 

ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ b½Φ  ¢ƘŜ ¢9 C!vΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀŘŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƴŜǿ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ¢ƻȅ .ǳȅŜǊǎ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ 

Toy Express operates.  A focus this year is to ensure that our suppliers have Training Weekend 2017 on their calendar.

Looking Ahead
The ability of the Board to attract a diverse range of skills and views is important.  We are pleased to have retained the current skillset, and look forward to new 

Board members complementing the existing team.

Working more collaboratively with other agencies so that closer relationships can be developed at community level will be a focus in the coming year.  The 

formation of partnerships to support our children and families together will always be the most successful model.

As the digital changes have influenced the way information is accessed we now need to work on shifting our website to become mobile responsive.  This will make 

ƛǘ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ƭƛōǊŀǊƛŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ άōƛǘŜπǎƛȊŜέ ŎƘǳƴƪǎ ƻŦ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ

Lǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ άPlay is the Wayέ ƛǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŘƻΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ŀǘ Ǌƛǎƪ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǘŀƪŜ ƻǳǊ 

focus away from them.  Thanks to everyone who works hard making New Zealand a place where all children have the opportunity to grow up healthy, happy and 

able to play.

Ester Romp

President
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Toy Library Federation of New Zealand Incorporated

Entity Information
"Who are we?", "Why do we exist?"

For the year ended 

31 March 2016

LegalName: Toy Library Federation of New Zealand Incorporated
Entity Type:Registered Charity
Registration Number: CC44320

PURPOSE OR MISSION

Principle Objective
Activelypromote play, 
playthings and playful 

interaction as essential to 
optimal educational, 

physical, psychological, 
social and cultural 

development of the child

CharitableObjectives
Assist in establishment of, and support and promote formationof toy libraries throughout NZ

Support and encourage development and maintenance of high standards of service in all toy libraries
Investigate and disseminate information on all aspects of safe use, manufacture and 

distribution of toys and educational aids
Foster and encourage co-operation between toy libraries to assist them in furthering objectives

Establish and conduct seminars and educational opportunities promoting TLFNZ objectives
Gain and maintain recognition for toy libraries as important resource catering for developmental, educational,

emotional and cultural needs of families
Raise and/or allocate money for educational/charitable purposes within NZ

STRUCTURE

MAIN SOURCES OF CASH AND RESOURCES

MAIN METHODS TO RAISE FUNDS

RELIANCE ON VOLUNTEERS AND DONATED GOODS/SERVICES

CONTACT DETAILS

Membership Categories
Full Member
Life Member

Friendsof TLFNZ

Composition of Volunteer Board
6 - 9 members

AGM to elect Chairperson,Treasurer and Secretary
Sub-committees can be appointed by the Board

OperationalStructure
Operations are managed by 3 part-time staff

- National Administrator
- National Co-ordinator

- ToyBuyer for Toy Express

Lotteries CommunityGrant Membershp Subscriptions

Bulk application to Lottery Grants Board

Volunteer Board provides strategic direction 
and undertakes key projects

Community Law provides 
free legal advice

Volunteering New Zealand providesad hoc advice 
to the Board

RegisteredOffice
Christchurch Community House

301 Tuam Street
Christchurch

Phone
0800 148 697

Email
office@toylibrary.co.nz

support@toylibrary.co.nz

Website
www.toylibrary.co.nz

Toy Library Federation of NZ
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Toy Library Federation of New Zealand Incorporated

Ester Romp

President

Ester is a member of the Pahiatua Toy 

Library and became involved with toy 

libraries when her children were small 

and found it a perfect fit for the family.

Ester remains passionate about Toy 

Libraries being accessible in 

communities.

Board member since 2011.
Lyn Zeederberg

Treasurer

Lyn is a member of the Wakatipu Toy 

Library in Queenstown.

She is a Chartered Accountant with 6 

years audit experience and over 10 

ȅŜŀǊǎΩ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ 

accounting. Lyn studied in South Africa 

and moved to Queenstown in 

December 2009.

Board member since 2014.

Miriam Watson

Secretary

Miriam is a member of the Rangiora 

Toy library. 

She recently shifted to Christchurch 

from Levin. She is a teacher with a 

passion for promoting the value of play.

Board member  since 2015.

Jane Taylor

Jane has been a member of Temuka & 

Districts Plunket Toy Library since 2006.

A firm believer in the value of play the 

Toy Library has connected Jane and her 

two children with an exciting range of 

toys, people and opportunities within 

the community.

Board member since 2012.

Tara Mallon

Tara is a member of the Otaki Toy 

Library.

¢ŀǊŀ ǘƻǘŀƭƭȅ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜǎ ǘƘŜ άtƭŀȅ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 

Way" philosophy.

Board member since 2012.

Amanda Taylor

Amanda is a member of the Geraldine 

Toy Library. 

She is passionate about libraries being 

sustainable and connecting with their 

communities.

Board member since 2015.

Teri Black

National Administrator

Teri lives in Invercargill and started her 

role in 2015. 

She looks after all things Xero and 

database related. 

She has been involved with Toy 

Libraries since 2008.

(15 hours per week)

Rebecca Andrew

National Co-ordinator 

(until Mar 2016)

Rebecca was based in Christchurch 

Community House and started her role 

in 2015.

She got involved in toy libraries in 2009, 

and is now on the Church Corner toy 

library committee.

(15 hours per week)

 

Cheryl Comfort

National Co-ordinator

(from May 2016)

Cheryl lives in Christchurch and looks 

after TLFNZ marketing and 

communications including the website, 

facebook page and group and LINK 

newsletter.  

Cheryl also helps to support toy 

libraries. 

Cheryl started with TLFNZ in May 2016 

and has experience with a number of 

not-for-profit organisations.

(15 hours per week)

Pam Pearce

Toy Buyer

Pam lives in the sunshine capital of 

bŜǿ ½ŜŀƭŀƴŘ ς ²ƘŀƪŀǘŀƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ 

her role as Toy Buyer in 2014. 

Pam has been a member of the 

Whakatane Community Toy Library for 

nearly 5 years and undertaken various 

roles on their committee for 3 years.

 The Toy Library has given her family a 

fantastic opportunity to access toys we 

might not have been exposed to.

(20 hours per week)

Board & Staff Profiles

Volunteer Board

Part-Time Staff
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Toy Library Federation of New Zealand Incorporated

Sponsors & Supporters/Partners

SPONSORS

SUPPORTERS/PARTNERS
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Toy Library Federation of New Zealand Incorporated

Members of TLFNZ 217
Applicants for bulk Lottery grant 

(2015 application)
175

Using bulk insurance 153

31 March 2016

Statement of Service Performance
 "What did we do?", When did we do it?"

For the year ended

Network maintained to facilitate 
toy library support

Nationalpromotion of toy libraries and 
"Play is the Way" philosophoy

966

The LINK
monthly newsletter 

(see p 6)

TLFNZ Toy Libraries
(see p 7)

Regional Events:
Temuka, Christchurch,Pahiatua, Napier

18,917children
10,880 families

837 grandparents

Member toy libraries supported to continue 
operating

Committeemembers of toy libraries kept 
informed

OUTCOMES

OUTPUTS

FEEDBACK/TESTIMONIALS

238
members

I was formerly a Primary school teacher and for the last ten years have been a PAUA Educator 
(Preschoolers Achieving Uniquely At home).  I have been involved with the Pahiatua Toy 
Library for the last twenty two years as a parent, grandparent and a PAUA educator. The 

highlight for the children in my care is our fortnightly visit to the Toy Library where I allow the 
children to choose their own toys.  This is not only a delight for them but has a number of 
other educational advantages.  They don't always choose the toy that you may choose for 
them, they can develop their interests further or may develop new interests, they learn to 

choose wisely and think carefully about what they may like and it exposes the children to new 
and varied resources. The excitement, delight and concentration are priceless as they explore 
their new toys at home.  It is also a great exercise as they learn to share the toy they choose 
ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ ŎŀǊŜΦ  /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƎƻƻŘ ŀǘ άƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀŦǘŜǊέ 
ǘƘŜ ¢ƻȅ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ ǘƻȅǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜƴǘƛǊŜǘȅ ƛƴ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎΩ 

time.  This is a great way to teach responsibility. Personally I love the learning the children 
gain from the exposure to a wide range of equipment, resources and puzzles they wouldn't 

normally have access to.
- Leann Angove,Pahiatua Toy Library Member

Nathan (5) asked his mum this question over breakfast: "What's your favourite part of 
life?" This floored his mum who couldn't think of an answer so  she asked him the 

question instead and suggested that perhaps his favourite part was eating chocolate. 
His response: "No! It's going to the toy library to get new toys. I can't wait to get the 

new digger again!" 
- Anecdote provided by Wakatipu Toy Library
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Toy Library Federation of New Zealand Incorporated

The LINK
Monthly Newsletter via MailChimp

Previously issued quarterly
in hard copy

Emailed monthly via MailChimp 

from August 2015 

March 2016 LINK emailed to 589 
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